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Item 9 

Footway at School Road 

I have attached a drawing showing a proposed layout for a new footway at the school road corner where we met with Neil 
Winship. 

This extends from the entrance to 
‘Eastview’ to a crossing point at the south 
of the junction with Fish-
pond  Road  (where the grit bin currently is 
located), I think  this  is likely to be the nat-
ural desire line to cross at this location. 

I have also shown a small widening of the 
existing hatched area at the Fishpond  road 
side of the junction  to make it safer for 
pedestrians at this location. 

The scheme also includes a slow and 30 
Roundel carriageway markings on the Ips-
wich road approach to the junction. 

The estimated cost for this work is £11 000 
including design of the works.  A detailed design quote and then a works estimate would need to be obtained before the 
exact amount could be confirmed. 

Because the work at village way has been extended there is unlikely to be funding available from Patricia O’Briens highway 
improvement budget in the next year  and we have no funding available for this type of work therefore alternative funding 
sources would be required if you wanted to proceed with this work in the next year. 

 

junction Newbourne Road 

I have looked at the junction of Newbourne road and Ipswich road following Mrs Ehrets request. 

Any request for a stop junction has to be approved by the Department of transport and there are strict criteria for assessing 
the need for such a junction. 

I have looked at the junction with these criteria in mind and unfortunately it does not meet these. The junctions had stop 
lines some years ago and presumably this is why they were changed. 

There have been some minor accidents there so I have looked at the junction to see what   improvements could be made. 

My suggestion is that the existing road markings and signs should be enhanced as follows.  Renew existing faded road junc-
tion markings, add new ‘SLOW’ markings on all four approaches to the junction and increase the size of the Give Way signs 
on the Newbourne road approaches. 

Please advise if you would like me to proceed with this. 

Ipswich road vegetation 

If the parish council have drawn a blank in requesting the landowners  to cut back the vegetation along Ipswich road this is 
probably because it is a hazardous task because of the narrow nature of the road.  This is likely to need a road closure to 
carry out the work 

As some of the verge is part of the Highway and we are responsible for cutting it back  I plan  to promote a project to cut 
back the vegetation  with help from the adjacent land owners and to organise this for the autumn of this year after the bird 
nesting season. 

To this end I would be grateful if you would advise me of the land owners adjacent  to the road and their contact de-
tails  (from the Newborne road crossroads to school road).  

Unfortunately the bird nesting season starts in a months time and there is insufficient time to organise this before then. 

Regards 

Malcolm King 

Area Highway Engineer Suffolk County Council 
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